
TOWN OF TIOGA PLANNING BOARD 

Regular Meeting – March 4, 2025 

 
The March 4, 2025 Town of Tioga Planning Board meeting was brought to order at 6:30pm. 

Present were Alan Bill, Miranda Fisher, David Canale, Sean Strong with Chairman Kerry Root presiding. 

 

Ms. Fisher made the motion to approve the February 4, 2025 Planning Board minutes as presented,  Mr. 

Canale seconded, carried. 

 

Chairman Root stated that NYSEG will be replacing high tension lines and doubling the capacity of 

electricity that is currently available.  Once the line replacements are completed the NYSEG towers will 

be replaced next.  The construction phase of this project is scheduled to start in 2027. 

The Planning Board is concerned about the heavy truck usage and the added wear on the roads from 

these trucks.    

 

Planning Board Member Alan Bill attended February Town Board meeting to discuss unpermitted sheds 

and campers that residents are residing in full time and what could be done about the situation.  Mr. Bill 

stated that the Town Board did not seem interested in pursuing the matter at this time. 

Is it possible to put signs at the Town line stating that “building permits are required” is a possibility to 

make residents aware that permits are required in the Town of Tioga? 

 

Mr. Bill made the motion to adjourn at 7:20pm, Mr. Strong seconded, carried. 

 

 

 

 

Tiffany Middendorf 

Tioga Town Clerk 

 

 


